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September 25, 2012 wmamzmu

L SEP 28 2012
The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Governor, State of South Carolina Department of Health & Human Services
1205 Pendleton Street OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

Columbia, SC 29201
Dear Governor Haley:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE

COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204
P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencchospitals.com
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President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: \.P:Eo:% Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25, 2012

The Honorable John E. Courson
State Senate

412 Gressette Building
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Senator Courson:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

A Ministry of the Sisters of Charity Health System
2435 FOREST DRIVE
COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204

P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencehospitals.com
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Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: \?&_o@ Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25, 2012

The Honorable Joel Lourie
State Senate

601 Gressette Building
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Joel:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE

COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204
P, 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencechospitals.com
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President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: _\ Anthony Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25, 2012

The Honorable John L. Scott, Jr.
State Senate

612 Gressette Building
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Senator Scott;

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

A Ministry of the Sisters of Charity Health System
2435 FOREST DRIVE
COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204

P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencehospitals.com



President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: .\?&6:% Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25, 2012

The Honorable Joan B. Brady
State Representative

414 Blatt Building

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Joan:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children - a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE

COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204
P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencehospitals.com



President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

“A

nthony Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEQ, South Carolina Hospital Association

CcC:



September 25, 2012

The Honorable Joseph A. McEachern
State Representative

330A Blatt Building

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Mr. McEachern:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE

COLUMBTA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204
P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencehospitals.com
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President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: »\?&5:% Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25, 2012

The Honorable J. Todd Rutherford
State Senate

530A Blatt Building

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Senator Rutherford:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE
COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204

P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencehospilals.com
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President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: \»Ewo:% Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25,2012

The Honorable Darrell Jackson
State Senate

612 Gressette Building
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Senator Jackson:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE

COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204
P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencehospitals.com
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President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: .\?&6:% Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25, 2012

The Honorable Murrell Smith
State Representative

P. O. Box 580

Sumter, SC 29151

Dear Mr., Smith:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE
COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29204

P, 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencchospitals.com
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Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: Anthony Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



September 25, 2012

The Honorable Leon Howard
State Representative

425 Blatt Building
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Mr. Howard:

Thank you for your dedication and service on behalf the people of South Carolina! Today we
write to urge South Carolina to implement the Medicaid expansion in the Affordable Care Act.

As you know, the Sisters of Charity Health System family of ministries in South Carolina
includes Providence Hospitals. Founded by a religious congregation of women, the Sisters of Charity
of St. Augustine (CSAs), Providence Hospitals has offered faith-based health care in the Midlands of
South Carolina for more than 70 years. We add our support in favor of this health policy decision.

Expanding Medicaid coverage to newly eligible adults below 138% of the federal poverty
level will cover, as has been estimated, nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians. Today, Medicaid
does not cover many low-income adults without dependent children -- a large portion of the
uninsured. The majority of uninsured adults have no regular source of health care, forcing them to
delay or forego needed care when they are sick, dramatically limiting their access to preventive
services, reducing productivity and threatening their health.

Through the Affordable Care Act, the U.S. government is helping states cover uninsured
persons, funding most of the associated costs of extending Medicaid to this low-income population.
The Federal government will assume 100 percent of the cost of covering newly eligible individuals for
the first three years and will cover 90 percent of the costs thereafter.

The mission of Catholic health care calls us to serve vulnerable persons and to advocate for all
those in need. Increasing access to Medicaid will give nearly 300,000 uninsured South Carolinians the
dignity of health insurance.

2435 FOREST DRIVE
COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 289204

P. 803 256 5300 F. 803 256 5935
www.providencehospitals.com
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President and CEO President and CEO
Sisters of Charity Health System Providence Hospitals

cc: .\>=Eo=% Keck, Director of South Carolina Health and Human Services
Thornton Kirby, President & CEO, South Carolina Hospital Association



